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 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

My Brothers,  
This month, I attended the North Georgia Council Officers meeting at Holy Family parish in Marietta. I was 
pleased to see and meet so many brothers who support Father McGivney’s vision of Catholic men support-
ing each other, their families, and their faith. 
  
August seems to be a particularly good month to reflect on our humble beginnings because this month marks 
the birth and death of our founder, Father Michael McGivney. Forming the first council in 1882 with 24 
men, he started a movement that originally embraced the principles of “charity” and “unity”. Originally 
called the “Sons of Columbus”, Father McGivney strove to strengthen religious faith and to provide for the 
financial needs of families upon the death of the breadwinner. 
 
Today, our Order is 1.9 million brothers strong, with 14,000 councils active in 13 countries. We are an      
integral part of this Catholic fraternal movement by focusing on activities and events that serve to    
strengthen our faith, our parish, and each other through the principles of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity. 
 

Month in Review 
 
Movie Night. Brother Bryan Kler and his kids, Camdyn, Owen and McKenna, along with help from John 
Nelson, Steve Strong, Bill Sculley, Cliff Phillips, and Steve Pfister, held another fun, family movie night. 
Showcasing Finding Nemo, an engaging movie that appeals to both kids and adults alike, the Movie Night 
activity is one of our Youth Program’s foundational activities to engage both our parish children and their 
families. 
 
Bingo. This month, we enjoyed another large turnout, increasing from last month’s record 170 paid players 
to 187 paid players. Brothers EJ Couvillion and Woody Jones were singled out for their behind-the-scenes 
work that “most folks do not see or know how much you both have contributed”. 
 
Installation Ceremony. Your council’s elected and appointed officers were installed by our new District Dep-
uty, Brother John Knight. Thanks to Brother Bill Driscoll for the setup and grill cooking after the ceremony. 
 

Upcoming Activities. We’re coming out of our summer lull and activities are starting to pick up with: 
 
Next business meeting is Tuesday, 2 August. We’ll continue with adding a bit of fun to the meeting’s end 
with a five question trivia. A free beverage to the five brothers with the correct answer. Bring your appetite; 
Brother Greg Kane is serving a Lasagna feast with all the fixings! 
 
Sat, 20 Aug. Whitewater Outing for kids and parents of the parish. Contact Brother Bryan Kler for ticket 
information. 
 
Sat, 20 Aug. Dunwoody Butterfly Festival. A memorable volunteer activity where all we do is cook and enjoy 
the day’s festive spirit. Signup via our council’s August Activities/Events email SignUp Genius coming out in 
a day or two.  
 
Thu, 25 Aug. Bingo. 7:30 PM start time for players. Contact Brother Dominic Palermo to volunteer. 
 
Fri, 26 Aug. Family Movie Night. Doors open at 6:30 PM with the movie, 
The Force Awakens, starting at 7 PM. We have popcorn and beverages; you 
bring the wife and kids! 
 
And beyond August… September and October will be all-hands-on-deck! 
months with the Fall Festival, pumpkin offloading, Habitat for Humanity, 
recruiting weekend, and pumpkins sales. We need your support from late 
September through October! 
 

My Parting Comments… 
Starting this month, one of our brother clergy will speak five-seven minutes 
on a spiritual theme. During two of our meetings this year, we’ll modify the 

business meeting agenda for a speaker who will deliver a slightly more in 
depth spiritual/inspirational theme. During my discussions with many of 
you, you asked to increase the spiritual side of the business meeting. My goal 
continues to keep all our business meetings to an hour and ten minutes.   

http://www.kofccouncil1394.org/McGivney.pdf
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Meet Your Council Chancellor 
Last month we featured your new Grand Knight and Deputy Grand Knight in our July        
newsletter. Going forward, we will feature other officers every month. You need to know these 
fine individuals and their wives and families. We are blessed with extraordinary leadership. 

Dick and Melinda Marklein 

 As a young teenager growing up on a Wisconsin 
dairy farm, I could have never expected that my 
professional and personal interests would have 
me settling in Georgia after retirement.  
 
I was blessed to have loving parents who led by 
example and taught me the values of hard work and 
helping neighbors in need. Coming from this modest 
family upbringing, I funded all of my undergraduate 
college and graduate school education in the engineering 
and science fields.  
 
It was during my undergraduate years that I met 
my wife Melinda, a Madison, Wisconsin ‘city girl’, 
and we have been married now for almost 37 
years. We were married the day before the Iranian 
hostage crisis in 1979, and take no credit for   
starting that international incident!  
 
We have been blessed with three wonderful,  
talented children (two sons and a daughter) who 
are now off starting their own life journeys. My two 
sons are married, and we now have our first   
grandchild …… and hoping for many more! 

 
I am most grateful to my family for their support and resilience as we moved many times 
in my 31-year career with Kimberly-Clark. One of those moves was to the Upper Penin-
sula (UP) of Michigan on Lake Superior, where my children’s first winter experience was 
surviving a record 271-inch annual snowfall. Really!!  Our next family move was to    
Vermont and after the UP experience, it seemed like we were moving to the Sunbelt. 
 
   As I approach my 3

rd
 year as a member of the Knights of Columbus, it is an honor to 

serve you as Chancellor for another year.  Your continued support and participation in 
member recruiting and degree advancement resulted in impressive 2015/2016 fraternal 
year results for Council 11402, and I hope you will join me in achieving our 2016/2017 
goals. Specifically, our membership recruiting goal is even tougher this fraternal year – 
35 new members.   
 
Thank you in advance for your involvement in our upcoming Fall and Spring Member-
ship Drives, Open House Socials, and informal conversations/dialogue with prospective 
Catholic men. You really do make a difference! 
 
All the best to my Brother Knights and please know your efforts are greatly appreci-
ated. 
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Installation Ceremony for New Officers 

On July 10th our officers for the 
2016-2017 Fraternal Year were in-
stalled in a ceremony facilitated by 
District Deputy John Knight, Dis-
trict Warden Lou Hlad, and Acting 
Chaplain Msgr. James Fennessy. 
 
Outgoing Grand Knight Dean  
Trantow introduced the District 
Deputy who then officiated, while 
Msgr.  Fennessy blessed all the  
medallions of office in preparation 
of  presenting them around officer 
necks. Hlad first presented him    
his chaplain medallion. 
 
The officers then approached the   
sanctuary in the formation of a 
cross. The District Deputy read    
the formal charge of office to each     
recipient and then presented  each 
their specific medallion. 
 
Officers who were not able to      
attend had stand-ins to receive the 
proper medallion of office. Most 
wives attended as well. 
 
This is a very formal and beautiful 
ceremony of the Order and every 
brother should observe it. 
 
A reception for all was held in 
McGivney Hall afterward. 

3 
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New 1st Degree Members on July 19th 

4 

    Francis Kumaka      Sudhan Martin Sundarraj      Chris Lekan 

More Updated Program Chairs/Directors 

Shown are some of the new faces (or old faces in new assignments) that are notewor-
thy. Our inside/outside guards have a very new look. Lou Hlad has an official title 
and assignment to provide basic computer and PR support across all programs.   
Steve Strong will provide Second Responder Program support for our council. Nick 
Mattera now has added responsibility to support our membership program. 

We still need 
a Council 
Program 
chair. 
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Our Donated Laptops Reach Ghana 

Several months ago our council voted to donate funds to send 10 laptop computers to our own Sir Knight 
Fr. Anthony Eshun in Ghana, Africa. It is difficult for Americans to realize the profound impact gifts like 
this make to the inhabitants of third world countries. These devices represent profound culture change in 
their schools. Shown above is Fr. Anthony helping his students get acclimated to the devices. Father      
Anthony is currently visiting All Saints Parish for the summer and has sent us these photos to catalog the 
excitement fostered by our gift. Be proud of your council and Brother Eshun for doing this. 

5 



6 

 

Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad (right) awards Past Grand Knight Dean Trantow and wife Mary the June 
Family-of-the-Month Certificate. We all know what Dean has done for our Star Award Council, but 
Mary’s parish and community efforts knocked our socks off with her participation in nearly every parish 
event and organization. Brother Chris Trantow is also very active. Bless this very important family. 6 

 

Brother Michael Cure (left), a relatively new member, was recognized for his amazing  
participation in council events since joining. He seems to be everywhere helping the   
council. His efforts are very appreciated by the council and Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad. 

Trantow Duo is Family-of-Month  

Michael Cure is Knight-of-the-Month 



  

 

 

Our Former District Deputy Kyle Simonis (center) is off to the seminary. He needed funds to 
attend the World Youth Day in Poland to see the pope. We passed the hat and quickly raised 
$503 which we added to his travel fund. He will join our RSVP program which regularly   
donates to our four identified seminarians (including Kyle) which we support. Past Grand 
Knight Dean Trantow (left) and our new Grand Knight Pay Fahey (right) did the honors. 

Seminarian Kyle Simonis Gets Donation 

Altar Server Whitewater Outing 
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 Louie Hlad, Jr. married wife Effie last month. 
They are moving to Las Vegas next month.  
Happiness mixed with sadness for the Hlads. 

Brother Brian Wilson and wife Irene recently welcomed first child Edward into the family. 
Kind of looks like Brian, doesn’t he? 

Brother John Gannon’s son Mike 
married wife Marie recently. 8 

Council Family News 
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Watters Assembly Chalice Presentation 

Members of the Fr. Charles J. Watters 4th Degree Assembly are on hand as Faithful Navigator Bill Camden presents  
a commemorative chalice kit to newly-ordained Fr. Ceballos at All Saints on July 21st.  Shown (l-r) Fr. Kevin Peek, 
Mario Marin, Bill Camden, Fr. Suarez, Mike Bagnulo, Lou Hlad, Ed Pierson, Ted Tada, Bob Webster and Msgr. 
Hugh Marren. Names engraved on the chalice are Allan Kosek of All Saints and Charles Robinson of St. Andrew. 

A travel kit contains all the items needed to set up and 
celebrate Mass at any impromptu location. It is highly-
prized by priests on the go in rural locations or foreign 
countries.  

Bill Camden and Ed Pierson formally present the travel 
chalice kit to Father Gerardo Ceballos who will be        
assigned to a parish in Gainesville, GA. 9 
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The July 7th edition of the Georgia 
Bulletin highlighted this photo of our 
brother,  Sir Knight Ray Egan       
celebrating his 25th anniversary as  
a deacon with Archbishop Wilton 
Gregory. 
 
Our brother is currently assigned to 
St. Jude the Apostle Parish. 
 
It should be noted that St. Jude has 
just decided to start a Knights of  
Columbus council. 

Deacon Ray Egan’s 

25th Anniversary 
as a Deacon 

Our Habitat for Humanity Knight’s Work Day 

Save the date of Saturday, October 1st, as our 
Knight’s work Day on the All Saints Habitat 
for Humanity House #23. The location of the 
house has not yet been determined, but will be 
announced soon. 
 
We will be providing the workers and the food 
services via our giant cooker. 
 
Gene Gannon is our Habitat contact at 
Gene_Gannon @bellsouth.net. 

10 
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Our Grand Knight Pat Fahey has asked that this memo from our Supreme 
Knight be entered into our newsletter for action by the brothers. Please contact 
your congressman. 

11 
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All Saints Has a New Insurance Field Agent 
Now that John Knight has moved on from Insurance Field Agent to our new District Deputy, 
the Georgia State Council needed to appoint a new field agent for several councils including 
ours. Here is the big news. We hope to meet him at our next council meeting. 
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July Parish Bingo—Breaks Record Again !! 

8 

 
Again donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  

 Sophia Academy School run by Marist order. 
 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 
 

Voted $1000 to pay for a Catholic student scholarship sponsored 
by Atlanta Touchdown Foundation. Dennis Caniglia requested. 

 
Voted up to $500  to pay for golf registration fees for our parish 

priests playing in  Assembly golf tournament Sept. 10th.  
 

Donated $1,500 to defray meal costs of our parish veterans and 
spouses at the June 11th Assembly Veterans Appreciation  

Dinner at St. Andrew. 
 

Council sent out envelopes for Habitat for Humanity House #23. 
 
 

Our Acolytes served all parish funerals again this month. 

1st Degree — Tuesday, August 30 -7:30 PM. All Saints. Candidates  6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
 
3rd Degree —Sat.     Sept. 10th at St. Monica 
 
2nd Degree —Weds, Sept. 28th at St. Benedict 
                          
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
 
Questions to Dick Marklein   404-790-8004     brmcycle@hotmail.com  for more info. 
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Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded an all-time record of 186 players on July 28th including 3 knight widows. Our   
Bingo sales were $1,814, our Bingo prizes were $915, yielding Bingo gross proceeds of $899.   
We also received $268 from food donations, $217 from drink donations, and $195 from the 50/50   
raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 7% sales tax, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. 
There were 26 people who brought the Dunwoody Crier ads in for free added playing sheets.  
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Reboot Live! Parish Retreat Aug. 17th 

14 

Parish Bingo Profits Change Lives 

Per Msgr. Marren’s request, half 
of all Parish Bingo profits are 
sent to Sophia Academy on   
Dresden Drive  This new Marist 
K through 12 Academy has its 
first graduation class and sees its 
initial graduates off to college. 
 
Please make sure to play monthly 
Bingo and know that your fun is 
helping Catholic youngsters. 
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How to Pay 2016 Dues Electronically! 

Shown above is the new electronic payment page on our council kc11402.org web site. You go to 
that web site, choose “Members Enter Here”, log in with your last name and membership   
number (on your member card),  choose “2016 Dues Payment”, and then get to above screen. 
 
You may then pay your dues ($41.50 which includes a small electronic processing fee) by using 
a credit card or your PayPal account which takes that amount directly out of your checking    
account like a debit card. Your personal PayPal account must be set up independently. A new 
second web page choice allows you to set up automatic $41.50 PayPal payments for 5 years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your unchanged 2016 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or 
send a $40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our new Treasurer, Dominic Palermo. 
We could not make it easier to pay your dues. Dues were due last January 1st.  

17 
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August Birthdays  

   
   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   
   
   
   
   

   

   

Mike Martell 1 
Roc Tschirhart 1 
Chris Bohach 2 
Allen Pfaffinger 2 
Bill Schmitz 2 
Mike Will 3 
Nick Gentile 4 
Daniel Kill 4 
Rick McCully 4 
Matt Lammers 6 
Gerry Schaefer 6 
Bill Driscoll 8 
Robert Klingensmith 8 
Alfred Stephen 8 
Bernie Marino 10 
William Torresala 11 
Tom Wozniak 12
Hal Eckard 13 
Richard Kernan 14 
John Lacava 14 
Rodrigo Macial 14 
Robert Parker 14 
Ricardo Medina 15 
Paul Mudge 15 
Richard Miller 16 
Michael Gregory 17 
John Brach 18 
Mike Richardson 18 
Paul McKee 20 
Bill O’Brien 20 
Matthew Beucker 22 
Bob Abney 23 
Pat Casey Jr. 25 
Jim Herbig 27 
Robert Burns 28 
John Curtin 28 
Gregory Gillins 28 
David Klumb 28 
Francis Murphy 28 
Kevin Cahn 29 
Harvey Moskowitz 29 
Lawrence Hall 30 
Jason Miller 31 

Gregory Moss 31 
    

August Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                 Years       

27th  Franz & Phyllis Brucks 61 
16th Kirby & Sandra Baden 58 
27th Richard & Ruth Roth 56 
10th Jim & Jackie McGill 53 
10th Frank & Alice Seco de Lucena 53 
8th Len & Brenda Dorrien 52 
21st Danny & Queenie Ross 51 
7th Bob & Sylvia Worthington 51 
13th David & Janet Schaefer 50 
26th John & Donna Brach 49 
27th Kelly & Susan Wheeler 46 
18th  Alex & Grace Morgan 45 

12th  James & Karen Langford 44 
11th Hank & Nancy Schoeler 43 
16th  Bob & Christine Rumsey 42 
22nd Matt & Phyllis Jean Filla 36 
2nd Rich & Joann Tomaszewski 36 
15th Mark & Mary Gleason 34 

11th Bill & Kathy Herald 32 
31st David & Suzanne Klumb 31 
16th Tony & Amy Outlaw 30 
1st Joe & Cheryl Inglima 29 

26th Aaron & Peggy Stecker 27 
31st Paul & Lisa DeLorme 25 
10th Gene & Laura Pawlak 25 
1st Mike & Mary Pat Davis 24 
6th Bob & Sherri Connors 22 
13th Sal & Christina Morana 22 
5th Adam & Diane Cabibi 21 
5th Joe & Kim Cavallaro 21 

17th Matthew & Alison James 20 

10th Robert & Noriko Webb 20 
8th Marty & Lisa Ann Benson 17 
7th Keeffe & Laura McSweeney 17 

12th Randy & Heather Ceryan 16 

18th Dean & Kerry Haertel 15 
18th Edward & Patricia Zieseniss 15 
5th Jason & Geraldine Dew 6 
28th Warren & Lorie Schmitz 6 
4th John & Amanda Byrne 4  

 24th Daniel & Lacey Hayden  3 

16th Alex & Nadine Dali 1 

   

   Council Significant Dates 
 

God and Father of us all, in Jesus, your 

Son and our Savior, you have made us 

your sons and daughters in the family of 

the Church. 

 
May your grace and love help our fami-

lies in every part of the world be united 

to one another in fidelity of the Gospel. 

 

May the example of the Holy Family, 

with the aid of your Holy Spirit, guide 

all families, especially those most trou-

bled, to be homes of  communion and 

prayer and to always seek your truth 

and live in your love. 

 
Through Christ our Lord.   Amen 

23 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Frank Callan’s wife, Ginny 
Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 97 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles  
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo. 
Michael Gregory’s newborn son, Jonas 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David  Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan, his brother Daniel John Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Shepherd’s granddaughter, Calla Tufto. 
Mike Smith’s daughter 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher, wife Barbara 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Frank Murphy       Dennis Caniglia 
 Jack Klapka           Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof          Guy Stryker   
  George Swartz       Don Myers    Robbie White 
  Ron Collins            Joe Cavallaro            
  Ray Grupinski       Steven Bales 
  John Pepitone        Bill Camden 
  Frank Paolozzi      Jack Harte    Bob Santos 
  Dave Jeanson        Mike Smith   Walt Gauthier         
  Rich Szyperski      Jim Masak    Cary Kean 
  Doug McAleer      Jim Herbig    John Barranco 
  Pat Casey, Sr.        Len Dorrien 
  Woody Jones         Jack Curtin 
  Bob Mitchell          Benny Mastrogiovanni 

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
    Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin   John Brach 

    Matt Dewhurst      Al Garofalo 

    Franz Brucks         Bryan St. Romain  
    Bill Peet                Msgr. Donald Kiernan  
    Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Jack Knight   Bro. John Klein , LC    
Chase Cann        Missionary Gray Plunkett  

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla  

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea-

Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison    Karen Giles 

 

Memento  
Languorem 
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                         Memento Mori (Remember Death) 
 
Happily we lost no brothers this month and no family deaths were reported. Please 
continue to pray for our very sick brothers and family members as reported in this 
newsletter. 
 
If you have relatives whose names need to be removed from or added to the list on the 
previous page, please contact Lou Hlad at louhlad@comcast.net. The name of that 
section is Memento Languorem (Remember Sickness). 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006       

John F. Hansberry        6/21/2016 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Thomas A. Templeton    5/1/2016 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Fr. Joseph M. Peek       3/14/2016 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     John P. Stojka               7/21/2005      

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005      

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005      

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004      

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

59 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Pat Fahey                     404-234-4157       patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Chancellor                              Dick Marklein              404-790-8004       brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy  678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Bill Driscoll                   678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Stephen Strong              770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-343-3569       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523       dpal84116@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bill Luckert                   770-640-5209       billuckert@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185       nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Bob Abney                      309-945-2825       abneyrl@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff         404-731-5301       brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chasman4470@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Dean Trantow              678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term   Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220         bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent    Nicholas Shaw             404-520-8371         nicholas.shaw@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Woody Jones                770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523          dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     David Emery                  770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Mike Feeney                   470-539-4784         mjfeeney54@att.net 
Council     Open 
Family Life                 Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Membership                                Nick Mattera                  973-903-4185         nmat6961@gmail.com    
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 

21 

Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 

Mary Our 
Queen 

6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

Social Hall 
7:30 PM 

Aug Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

Late Aug 21 to  
early Aug 22 

1st Degree 
 

All Saints 
7:30  PM 

Butterfly 
Festival 

Food service 
10-3 PM 

 
Reboot Live! 
 
Parish retreat 
 
7:30-9:30 PM 

Altar Server 
Whitewater 

Outing 

Family  
Movie Night 
 McGivney 
Hall 7 PM 

 
“The Force 
Awakens” 

August 2016 


